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CEO UPDATE

2022/23 SHIRE OF TAMMIN BUDGET:
At the July Ordinary Meeting of Council the 22/23
Budget was adopted by Council. Some of the
exciting projects and programs included in this
year's budget are:
e New Golf Club Building
e Completion of the Southern Link Project
¢ |nstallation of a floodway on Cubbine Rd and
Yorkrakine Rd

e Gravel resheeting on sections of Turon Rd &
Youering Rd

e New footpaths on Walston, Ridley and Shields
Street

e Upgrade to

infrastructure

e Upgrades at the Pavilion including re-tiling in

the home changerooms, improved disability
access ramps, trophy cabinets and a new
outdoor BBQ.

e Upgrades at the Administration Building
including a new carpark area at the front to
improve access for seniors and solar panels
to the building.

Replacement grader and roller.

tourism information

SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITY :

During the July School Holidays we had a fantastic
turnout of 19 local children working together to
create an entry into WALGA's showcase in pixels
competition. The kids reflected on what it is they
enjoy about living in Tammin and channeled that
into their collective artwork. It was a fantastic
activity that had on display the immense pride
that the kids have for their little town. We can't
wait for their masterpiece to be display on the big
screen at Yagan Square in the middle of Perth in
September/October.

e ———

INTERSECTION CLEARING -
SCHOOL BUS ROUTE:

The Shire has recently undertaken some clearing
works at the intersection of Ralston Rd &
Gardener Reserve Rd; an intersection which is
part of a School Bus route. This clearing was
necessary to improve road safety by ensuring
adequate line of sight was available to vehicles
when turning onto Ralston Rd. A clearing permit
was required to undertake the works; a process
that took the Shire 14 months to obtain. We
appreciate everybody's patience while we
obtained the required permit to ensure these
critical works could be undertaken. | would like to
thank Fabian for his hard work in applying for and
advocating for the clearing permit approval.

COMEDY GOLD:
Reminder that Comedy Gold is just around the
corner! Make sure you secure your tickets and
enjoy a hilarious night out in Tammin. Please see
flyer further on in the newsletter for details on
how to book.

eCOl"IEDY GOLD

10th Year Anniversary

1.3 Hours Of Hilarious Stand Up Comedy

HED
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WORKS REPORT

The past month, has seen maintenance
grading occur on many roads within the Shire
boundaries. With the help of some local
contractors, our crew have been able to focus
maintenance repairs on unsealed roads at
various locations. The works crew have also re-
sheeted the first 2km of Nelson Rd and have
achieved a great result .

Clearing of the intersection of Ralston Rd and
Gardener Reserve Rd has been undertaken to
open the line of sight for vehicles entering the
intersection. This creates a safer environment
for all road users. Sealed roads as well as the
town site, have undergone weed treatment to
ensure maintenance remains up to date.

Donnan Park oval and the pavilion have
received some upgrades during July. New
windows at the pavilion were installed to
increase viewing options for spectators. New
translucent sheeting has also been installed
above the BBQ area that allows the sun to
shine through, creating a much brighter and
lighter area, especially on these darker winter
days. Oval maintenance and mowing have
continued throughout the previous month for
hockey games.

In order to update our ageing fleet of works vehicles, Council have approved the purchase of a
new grader and roller. We will be excited to share photos of these new investments as soon as
they arrive.

The Shire of Tammin would like to thank all road users and residents for their continued
patience during our monthly works. If you have any comments or issues you feel may have
been overlooked please do not hesitate to contact us at the Administration Office via email or
phone. Community feed back is always welcomed. Our contact details can be found on the
Shire of Tammin website.
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The communlty was treated to a very speC|aI
‘night at the Yorkrakine Hall for the launch of the

_ i BaIIardong Aboriginal PIanlsphere
: v. night . commenced with a. Welcome to.
Country by Local Elder Marion Kickett, followed
# by some traditional dancing around the campflre..
‘with the BaIIardong Boys, ‘treating us to the|r flrst

performance as a group
A stunning artwaork " created by Catrina from 3
L.Ballardong Dreams :was. unveiled. ‘The artwork
was. created in conjunctlon W|th the students at‘,

.. the Tammin and ‘Wyalkatchem 'schools and .

features ‘the ‘Nyingarh '(E\chidna)wwhich is the
- Aboriginal constellation ‘this\proje;:t_ was focusing
" This artwork. is beautifully presented on the

=3 ~'pIan|sphere that highlights when the Nymgarn‘

can been seen in the sky throughout the year

A blg thankyou to the RDA -
Wheatbelt,  Astrotourism
WA and ‘the .Shire of
'Wyalkatchem \ for*
W partnering  with us to
make this project possible.




On the 25th of July, 65 Seniors from Tammin, Meckering, Cunderdin, Kellerberrin and
Bruce Rock, travelled to Cunderdin Sport and Recreation Centre to attend a Christmas
in July Luncheon organised by the CMT Seniors.

Focussing on Keeping Mentally Healthy, Jo Drayton from Holyoake Northam spoke
about mindfulness and demonstrated techniques that all attendees could take away to
practice. A representative from The Regional Men's Health Initiative spoke about the
importance of communication, especially in men and how that relates to their mental,
social and spiritual health.

With the assistance of a grant through the Wheatbelt Suicide Prevention Project
Seniors indulged in a magnificent cooked lunch. It was an action packed day with
raffles, quizzes and the ever competitive rounds of team games. Thank you to the
Cunderidn Lions Club, Cunderdin CRC, Holyoke, Wheatbelt Suicide Prevention Project,
Shire of Cunderdin and Shire of Tammin for supporting the CMT Seniors in hosting
these beneficial events.
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POSITION VACANT

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICER

The Opportunity

The Shire of Tammin is currently looking for a Community Development Officer to join
our fun, flexible and collaborative team.

Key Responsibilities of the position include:
o Community Engagement, Supportand Development
Grant Applications

L]
o Community Activation & Events Management
¢ Communications & Media

This position is being offered as a permanent fulltime position however flexible
working arrangements can be accommodated.

About You

Ideally you are great at building relationships and enjoy working with people.
Demonstrated experiencein event managementwould be desirable alongwith a flair
forwriting. Most important is your desire to achieve fantastic outcomes for the wider
Tammin community.

What we offer

« Competitive remuneration package
o Positive workplace culture with professional development opportunities
o [lexibleworking arrangements

Howto apply

Interested candidates seeking further information are encouragedto contactthe Chief
Executive Officer, Joanne Soderlund, via email ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au or 08 9637
0300 for a confidential discussion. A copy of the position description can be found on
the Shire of Tammin website on the following link:

hitps://www tammin wa.gov_au/council/council/lemployment aspx.

To apply please send a copy of a Cover Letter outlining yourinterestin the position
alongwith a current Resume to ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au.

Applications close 8am Monday 22" of August 2022.
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Tammin Snapshot

Tammin Congratulates

The Shire of Tammin would like to
congratulate one of it's talented
locals: Trent Nicholls

Trent attended the National Indoor
Cricket Championships in Victoria,
representing Western Australia in
the Under 22's team. Trent then

also played for the under 18's team
who went through the entire week
as the only state undefeated.
Unfortunately, the WA under 18's
team lost in their grand Final.

Well done and Congratulations on
your amazing achievement Trent!




-

Upcoming Events

eCOI‘1EDY GOLD

10th Year Anniversary @

1.5 Hours Of Hilarious Stand-Up Comedy
THURSDAY 18th AUGUST

SQUIRLY JON PINDER TING LIM NELSON TWINS
RAW National Finalist ~ RAW National Finalist ~ Brisbane Comedy Festival  Australia’s Gol Talent
As Seen On Shark Week H6FM The Bunch RAW National Finalist Britian's Got Talent
Green Faces Finalist The Fooly Show

Tammin Town Hall

Doors Open 6:30pm Show Starts 7:00pm
$25 p/p or Seniors (65 yrs & over) $15
www.trybooking.com/CADPG

ANTHONY. ;\r__';'.- . _-
B.Y.O Drinks and Nibbles . 5 i i ?
5 -.. | 7 .“ NE H.ﬂ E

T0 EEE YOuL
Live Music Johnnie Motion

Wheatbelt Face Painting Company (T H E R [E
:
>k SAVE THE DATE ¥

11th September - North Eastern
MONDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER

Districts Cup
9th October - K & D Club Day & Windup
Live Music Brother & |
Wheatbelt Face Painting & Conny the Clown
Fea RA
T N O
PLUS ALL YOUR FAVOURITES EACH WEEK:

K&D Club Bar, CWHRC Canteen, Eastern Hills lce Cream Van,

CWHRG RACE DATES
31st July - Life Members Day

14th August - Triple M Merredin Cup
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NOTICE BOARD

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE

The Shire of Tammin Refuse Site is a collection point to
recycle cans and bottles.

Please have containers separated in collection bags
with your Individual Scheme ID, or the ID of your
chosen organization for donation.

ese will be collected by Avonvalley Cash 4 Containers
from the Tammin Refuse Site and refunds will be

deposited into your nominated bank account.
FARMING CHAMPIONS INC

FARMER ON
YOUR PLATE

Connecting city and country through food

2ND SEPTEMBER, 2022
9 AM -3 PM
FORREST PLACE, PERTH CITY

Join us in supporting local West Aussie farmers! =
Farm fresh produce - Meet the farming families -
Cooking demonstrations and samples - Cuddly farm i

animals - Live entertainment - raffle and prizes City of Perth

TAMMIN REFUSE SITE The Farming Champions Committee are seeking volunteers

for Friday 2nd September to assist in the above event.

OPEN EVERY THURSDAY AND SATURDAY FROM Volunteers are required to sell raffle tickets & showbags,

gather people to seats in time for the various workshops &
9AMTO TPM. presentations, signing people up for a free memberships,
setting up or packing down if the time slot fits.

Dont forget to bring your tip pass with you to gain
entry. If you have lost or need a rep|acement pass, They would be asking for anything between 2-4 hours of your

| | t k b . int th time to assist their committee. If available please email
piease et us Now y coming  Into € Farming Champions with your desired time and they will

Administration  Office, or  emailng us at @ provide you with more information.
admin@tammin.wa.gov.au.

To be a stallholder we ask that the business be a rural or
regional business or a representative organisation or city-
based operator with value-added products that are created
with a percentage of WA produce. If you wish to hold a stall at
this event please register details at this application before the
12th of August.

Visit the below website for more details:
www.eventbrite.com/e/farmer-on-your-plate-tickets-
235124201817
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SHIRE INFORMATION

ADMINISTRATION OPEN HOURS
Open Monday - Friday 9am -4pm

State Library and Department of Transport
services are available within these hours. We ask
you that licensing dients arrive prior to 330pm to
allow stafftime to complete your transaction prior

to dose
Government of Western Australia ||= t ate L| b ra ry

Depariment of Transport
F WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Shire President; Glenice Batchelor

Deputy President: Tanya Nicholls

Councillor: Nick Caffell

Coundillor: Barry Leslie

Coundillor: Charmaine Thomson

Councillor:

FURTHER INFORMATION

Contact details for Councillors can be found on
the  Shire  of  Tammin  website,
wWww.tamminwa.gov.au.

We encourage you to consult the website for
updates on council matters.

Courtney Thomson

XTRTATRY

PLEASE TELL US WHAT YOU THINK

The Shire of Tammin would love to hear from
it's commmunity. Have you got suggestions you
would like to share? Perhaps you have anidea
that would benefit the community? Or would
you like to provide feedback onyour own
experience of the Shire of Tammin.

Please feel free to email us at
admin@tammin.wa.gov.au

OPENING BURNING PERIOD
16th of March 2022—14th October 2022
NO PERMITS REQUIRED

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD
15th of October 2022—31st October 2022
PERMITS REQUIRED

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD
1st of November 2022—14th February 2023
BURNING PROHIBITED

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD
15th of February 2022— 15th of March 2022
PERMITS REQUIRED




